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The Newsletter of First Presbyterian Church, Smithfield, North Carolina 

Found Faithful  
 
Think of us in this way, as servants of Christ and stewards of God's mysteries.  Moreover, it is required of 
stewards that they be found trustworthy. ð1 Corinthians 4:1-2, NRSV 

 
 It's that time of the year again ï it is Stewardship Season. There was a time when even the mention of 
the phrase Stewardship Season was enough to elicit a groan from even the most faithful, and we all began 
to think about how much money the church needed to meet the new budget.  In recent years we have 
placed more emphasis on being faithful servants of God with the gifts of time, talents and treasures that 
have been entrusted to us, rather than focusing on meeting a budget. This year's Stewardship Committee 
has adopted a plan to remind ourselves about the importance of faithfully using God's gifts throughout the 
year, not just in the fall.  We even gave some consideration to changing our name to the Generosity 
Committee, with the idea that it might help remind us to give as a faithful response to what God has done 
for us, and not out of a sense of obligation to meet a financial budget. However, after some discussion, we 
decided that we should continue to call ourselves the Stewardship Committee. 
 While we certainly want to encourage generous giving of our time, talents and treasure, we believe 
that the concept of Christian stewardship is much more than generous giving. Stewards are given charge 
over the master's property and affairs.  Faithful stewards treat the master's property as if it were their own, 
and they work diligently to grow and prosper all that was left in their care. Faithful stewards seek to know 
and understand the will of the master so that they can administer the master's estate as he would desire.  
Faithful stewards wait expectantly for the master to return, and they are excited to show the master all they 
were able to accomplish with the master's property. 
 When the master does return, he hopes to find that his chosen stewards were faithful. Were they 
faithful to use even the littlest part of what the master left in their care to benefit the master and those he 
loves? Did they recognize what a valuable gift they were given in being chosen stewards of the master's 
affairs? Were they faithful to use all of their gifts, time and talents on behalf of the master? 

 Our stewardship theme this year is Found Faithful.  We want to challenge ourselves as a congregation to 
be found faithful in little ï to consider how we might use all of the gifts that God has given us even if they 
seem insignificant to us. We want to encourage ourselves as a congregation to be found faithful with much 
ï to recognize what a great blessing God has given us in choosing us as his stewards.  We want to 
challenge ourselves as a congregation to be found faithful with all ï to use all of our time, talents and 
resources to honor God, our Gracious Master. 
 We began to explore how we might be Found Faithful in September, and we will continue to explore 
this theme in October. We urge everyone to join us for worship on Consecration Sunday, October 13.  We 
will welcome Joanne Mercer Lee as our guest speaker. Following worship we invite everyone to join us 
for our Celebration Luncheon in the fellowship hall. Between now and then, we ask that you prayerfully 
consider all of the blessings that God has given you, and how you might be found faithful in your 
generous response. 

                      ð The Stewardship Committee 
 
 
 
Cameron Says Goodbye  

 
 ñGrace to you and peace from God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ.ò ðEphesians 1:2 
 

I leave you with the words Paul began with in his letter to the Ephesians, my favorite of all his 
epistles. I often sign my letters and correspondence with ñGrace and peace,ò  two very simple words with 
profound meanings. To me in so many ways they sum up the essence of Jesusô message to the world, for if 
we hold these words close to us and evaluate ourselves based on their meanings, we get closer and closer 
to Godôs call to us in this life. 

  I want to thank you all for your love and support love the past nine and a half years. We have been 
through a lot together and I believe we are all stronger for having walked this journey together. You have 
supported us through surgeries, cancer, and grief and have celebrated with us during many wonderful 
milestones in our lives. Thank you! 
 As I leave to follow Godôs call in another part of his kingdom, I offer you this charge:  Always be true 
to who you are, both individually and corporately. Remember the great connection we have as 
Presbyterians and donôt let that falter or fail. Take care of one another and pray for one another and your 
church. God has good things in store for you, remember to listen. May God continue to bless First 
Presbyterian Church, Smithfield. 

     
       Grace and peace, 
        
       Cameron 



Prayerful Support for  
Martha Rogers who is in Norfolk, VA. 
Mary Alice Thomas who is in Charlotte. 
Marie Atkins who is home. 
Eula Brown who is at home. 
Evelyn Ray who is at home. 

Jane Cunningham who is in Wilmington. 
Ellen Rogers who is with her daughter Trish. 
Mabel Surles who is in Fayetteville. 
Hazel Whitehurst who is at Carolina House. 
Nelson Vaughn who is at home. 
Ross Hailey who is at home. 
Devon Pollard who is at home. 
Eddie Perkinson who is at home. 
Bill Kimball who is at home. 
Alan Plutschouw, Joyce Knollôs brother, who is under 
hospice care.  
Billy Johnson, Freddy Johnsonôs brother, who is at 
Smithfield Manor. 
Helen Godwin  who has moved to assisted living. Her new 
address is Carillon Assisted Living, 5219 Old Wake Forest 
Road, Raleigh, NC 27609; her phone number is 919-880-
8181. 
Nor Bell and Marie Gupton who are at Barbour Court. 
We welcome Emory Ryen Foy, daughter of Jamie and 
Eddie Foy, sister of James Foy, and granddaughter of 
Jennifer and Eddie Foy, who was born September 6, 
2013. 
Christian Sympathy to the family of Clara Scouten. 
Clara died August 29, 2013. 
 

  

JOY Connection Still a Hit!  
 There was a large turn out at the 

September JOY Connection to see the 

Johnston County Heritage Centerôs production 

of Smithfield 100 Years Ago. Julia McCullers 

presented a narrative, Wingate Lassiter guided a slide show, 

and Connie Johnson and Ken Bateman portrayed a farm 

couple from 1913. Hubert and Judy Schmidt prepared the 

tables and decorations, and they along with Nichole 

Booker, Joe Hester, Ann Ragland and Dot Ellmore 

prepared the meal.   

 Join us on the first Thursday in October for the next 

gathering of JOY Connection. 
    

The Former Tuesday Night Circle  
will now meet on the  
First Thursday Night  
beginning October 3  

at 7:00 p.m.  
in the church parlor.  

All are welcome!  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Billy Duncan, Bonnie Hooks, Eve Creech 
and all the other volunteers who made the 
farewell luncheon for Cameron such a 

memorable occasion.. 
Maxine McFadyen for heading up the Prayer Chain, and to 
the other twenty-five members who make up the chain and 
keep us in their prayers. 
Dwight Dockery and the Chancel Choir for all the extra 
practice time they are putting in to prepare Fauréôs Requiem. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Operation Christmas Child  
Kickoff: October 6  

Collection Deadline:  November 10  
 

Shoeboxes will be provided following  
worship on October 6.  

 
Our Goal: 100 shoeboxes  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Trunk or Treat, Hot Dog Supper  

and Cake Walk 
5:00 p.m.  

Sunday, October 27 
 

Come join us! 

 

The Chancel Choir 
of 

First Presbyterian Church 
and a Chamber Orchestra 

from East Carolina University 
 

under the direction of 
Dwight Dockery 

 
present 

 

'ÁÂÒÉÅÌ &ÁÕÒïȭÓ  
Requiem 

 

Sunday, October 27 
three in the afternoon 

in our Sanctuary 



 
 

 
 

 

 
The Presbyterian Women 

of First Presbyterian Church, Smithfield 
will host the 

Fall Gathering of Presbyterian Women 
Saturday, October 5, 2013 

9:30 a.m.ñRefreshments and Socializing 
10:00 a.m. Program and Learning Sessions 

Plan now to attend. 
 
 

Note: The Presbyterian Women are collecting for Backpack Buddies 
at the Fall Gathering. These backpacks contain food for weekends. 
We need small canned stew, mac and cheese, pretzels, granola bars, 
100% juice boxes, water, Pop Tarts, etc. 
 
 
 
 
School Supplies Gratefully Received  
 The Presbyterian Women and Harbor House are 
very appreciative for all the notebooks, pencils, pens, 
markers, scissors, binders, and pads donated to the 
kids in need. The children were happy to receive 
them. If anyone else wants to donate, more backpacks 
are needed.    
                              ðMary Miller 

 
 
 

Care Package Time  
      The Spiritual Nurture Committee of the 
Presbyterian Women will continue to accept 
donations in October for care packages for our 
college students and members in the military. These 
packages help students as they prepare for exams and members 
in the military who are far from home. 
      You may give cash or checks made out to Presbyterian 
Women, designating student on the memo line.  
 Contact Mary Miller or Martha Taylor. 
                                                                              ðMary Miller 
 
 

 
Ken Allen for stepping up to chair the 
Worship and Fellowship Committee. 
Cooper Horne and Rich Huckenbeck for  

unloading the new round tables and arranging the fellowship 
hall storage space to house them. 
Camille Boone and Kathy Rice for volunteering to have 
music time with our children and youth. 
Bob Worsham for chairing the Nominating Committee. 
Pam Pope for spearheading the food drive for us we collect 
food for the Smithfield Area Ministriesô Food Closet. 
All our members who donated Bibles that will go to our 
neighbors who do not have one. 
Tom Barwick and the Presbyterian Men for preparing the 
meal for the Stewardship Leadership Dinner. 
David and Joyce Lee for their donation of round tables and 
tablecloths for the fellowship hall. 

 
 
 
Volunteers Needed for PYC Meals  
 Please contact Nan Jones (919-625-
3085) if your family, Sunday school class, 
committee, etc., is willing to provide a 
Sunday evening meal for PYC youth and 
leaders. Our youth are vital to the future of 
our church. Let them know that you care.  
                           ðNan Jones 
 
 
 
 
Preschool Begins Another Year  
 September went by so fast. Laughter 
and footsteps fill the halls at FPC once 
again! All of our students have settled 
into the routine of preschool. We had 
more smiles than tears at the beginning 
of our school year. Weôve all made new 
friends.    
 The leaves are changing.  The air is getting cooler. We 
are loving fall in preschool. This month we are going to be 
busy, busy, busy. School pictures are scheduled for this 
month. We will be learning and playing. There will be a 
trip to the pumpkin patch and another to the fire station.  
Whew! Iôm tired just thinking of it! 
 Look for information about our first fundraiser during 
the month of October. We hope to be participating again in 
Belkôs fall fundraiser and sale. If you remember from last 
year, a $5 ticket gave you big savings at Belk, and the 
preschool earned $5 for each ticket sold. If you bought a 
ticket last year, thank you. Please help us out again this 
year. If you did not buy a ticket, please consider doing so 
this year. A little bit goes a long way to help our school. 
 Last but certainly not least, the staff and students would 
like to say THANK YOU! to Cameron Womack for all she 
has done for us.  We will miss her.  We know that God has 
a journey for us all, and we are blessed that she has been a 
part of ours. 
      ðJennifer Jackson 

  
 The Property Box  
 
Who Should Be in the Chancel?  
 
 Generally speaking, the people in the chancel 
are the pastor, lay reader, organist, choir 
members, and church staff.  
 Others should only be there for specific  
purposes, such as collecting for Pennies for 
Hunger, singing with a special group, 
participating in a special event, or making an 
announcement from the pulpit or lectern.  
 Recently, unknown church mice have been in 
the chancel, changing the position of the organ 
bench, leaving cookie crumbs on the piano, 
moving things from their rightful place.  
 Parents and leaders, please keep an eye on 
any children or youth who are in the sanctuary. 
They should not be there without an adult.  
 
                                   ð Your Property Committee  



Infant and Worship Nursery Volunteers Needed  
 

Why Do We Have a Church Nursery? 
 Generosity is the habit of giving freely without expecting 
anything in return. It can involve offering time, assets, money, 
hospitality, talents, prayer, ideas, connections or any other 
resources to aid other people. 
 All activities at First Presbyterian are designed to glorify 
God. Our nursery supports that purpose in practical ways: 
 

 Babies are more easily nurtured in their own place. 
 They can rest more comfortably, be fed and changed 
 easily, and make noises without general disturbance. 

Child-rearing is demanding. 
 The nursery provides a scheduled break so parents 
 can think about spiritual matters. Parents need time 
 together to worship, receive instruction and be 
 spiritually nourished. 

The nursery releases parents for serving the Body. 
 With little ones to care for, many teachers, worship 
 leaders, ushers, and greeters could not take an active 
 part in serving the Lord in ministry. 
 
Those who work in our nursery must be willing to give of 

themselves to be a blessing, not only to children, but also to 
parents and other workers. We want to show them the love of 
God.  

 
     ñI appreciate that fact that I can drop off my children with        

the nursery staff and attend worship with my husband, 
confident that they are being taken care of by wonderful 
people who will minister to them and love them as if they      
were their own.ò        ðCourtney Scott, mother of two  

 
  
   We are called to manage wisely what God has given us. In  
   what ways will you pledge to show your generosity in the 
   coming year? 
 

     Ǐ Will you pledge to volunteer in the nursery once a 
  month? 

      Ǐ    Will you pledge to volunteers in the church once a  
  quarter? 
 
    There are many ways in which we can all be stewards. Can  
    God count on you to be one of them? 

Cameron Womack Accepts New Call  
 During worship on September 22 Cameron Womack 
gave her last sermon at First 
Presbyterian Church. Cameron will 
assume the duty of DCE at Rumple 
Memorial Presbyterian Church in 
Blowing Rock, NC, in late September. 
Following worship she and her family 
were honored at a catered luncheon. As 
parting gifts Joseph Hester presented 
her a framed photograph of our new 
building and a plaque, and Camille 
Boone, on behalf of the Prayer Shawl Ministry,  gave her a 
prayer shawl and Reagan a scarf.  
 Cameron served as our Director of Christian Education 
for almost ten years. During those years she introduced 
DISCIPLE Bible Studies to our church, and she taught 
classes on a broad variety of subjects. She organized the 
Young Adult Class which became the Covenant Class.  
 Girlsô Night Out, a social group for our young women, 
was Cameronôs idea. She organized retreats, conferences 
and weekly meetings for  PYC, including at times serving 
as cook and chaperon at Montreat, renting vans, and 
procuring housing. She organized three mission trips ð to 
Mississippi, to Hinton Rural Life Center and to the 
Pilgrimage in DC.  She also taught Confirmation Classes. 
 Picking up where Shirley McNeill left off, Cameron 
organized our involvement in New Hopeôs Growing 
Together for seven years. She served as VBS director for 
nine years. She participated in Lenten services here and at 
other local churches. Cameron developed and authored a 
Journey of Faith Guide for families. She coordinated the 
formation of a Safe Church Task Force which later 
developed a policy for safeguarding and protecting our 
children, youth and leaders.   
 Cameron developed the childrenôs church program, 
Wee Kirk, and wrote the curriculum.  She had oversight of 
the preschool during the transition and she participated in 
hiring new staff. She also served as church staff liaison to 
the preschool and wrote a preschool curriculum, God Made 
Me. 
 If you participate in fellowship meal, you know she 
often presented programs on what Reformed theology. She 
implemented the Thursday e-newsletter. Many families 
here benefitted from the parenting workshop which she 
organized and taught. Children benefitted from a new 
Advent program, ADVENTures, which she authored.  
 Cameron recruited Sunday school teachers and youth 
leaders and equipped them for their ministry. She began 
KICKS (Kids in Christ Keeping the Spirit) for our K ð 
fifth graders. She also began the Lay Reading program here 
and the use of children as acolytes and trinity ringers and 
she trained them.  
 Always an eager student, Cameron attended continuing 
education events sponsored through PCUSA, New Hope, 
Group Publishing, Princeton Theological Seminary, and 
Montreat. And while working full time, she completed a 
Masters in Christian Education at Union Seminary.  
 Not a person who craves the limelight,  a lot of the 
work for she did us she did quietly and in the background. 
She worked efficiently and devotedly, and she loved the 
people of  our church. She enriched our lives during her 
tenure here, and we will miss her. 

Ǐ 5ƻ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŦƻǊ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ 
in this congregation? 

 
If you would like to talk with someone about your talents 
and abilities or resources, please list your contact 
information and place this in the offering plate. 
 
Name:____________________________________ 

 
Contact me at:______________________________ 
                                           
       ð The Stewardship Team 



Cub Scout Fundraiser  

Tuesday, October 1  

 6:00ð8:00 p.m. in the 
fellowship hall.   

$5.00 ð Purchase  
tickets from Davis Bell or Carson 

Horne ð Or just drop in.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
in September  
Honorariums for Eleanor Horne, Betsy and 

Frank Olive, and Cameron Womack 
Memorials for Sunnie Chance and Clara Scouten 
Donors Bruce and JoAnn Haynes, Vance and Peggy Moore, 
Eleanor and Roger Horne, Ann and Rich Huckenbeck, Beth 
Osborne, Tom and Sandra Johnson, Judy Daniels, Dot 
Ellmore, Tom Avera and Emma and Andrew Gemmell, John 
and Margaret Causey, Kay and Terry Carroll, Fred and Judy 
Woodall, Ann Woodall Langston, Marie Bailey, Dean Bailey 
family, Juliana B. Moore family, Tommy and Camille Boone, 
Mary and Chris Aker. 
 

 
 
 
 

of Session in September:  
Recorded the August 29, 2013, death of Clara 
Woodall Scouten. 
Approved a parting reception and gift for Cameron 
Womack. 
Approved continuing education leave for the pastor 
from October 13-16, 2013. 
Approved leave for the pastor to preach on 
Stewardship Sunday at First Presbyterian Church in 
Goldsboro on October 20.  The Rev. Dr.  Roger Horne 
will preach in his absence. 
Approved the pastorôs annual leave from November 4-
10 and December 11-12, 2013. 
Approved our submission of the New Hope Presbytery 
Necrology Report. 
Approved a recommendation from the Property 
Committee for a request from the Johnston County 
Arts Council to use the Youth Room for one morning 
a month for a painting class and requested that the 
pastor compose a covenant agreement for them to 
sign. 
Discussed and approved a request by presbytery to 
host the July 22, 2014, New Hope Presbytery Meeting 
if our recommendations are acceptable to presbytery 
coordinators. 
Received a report from Elder Commissioner Shirley 
Sharek on the July presbytery meeting. 
Approved the 2012 Annual Report. 
Approved Trunk or Treat activities on October 27, 
2013. 

Approved the following Sunday School Teachers 
and Leaders for 2013: 
1. Ruth Bell and Eve Creech: Preschool 
2. Dot Ellmore and Debbie Jacobs: Grades K-2. 
3. Benny Pope and Julie VanSchaick: Grades 3-

5. 
4. Sarah Pate and Kathy Rice: Youth Class 
5. John and Janet Lampe: Substitute Teachers 
6. Joseph Hester :Covenant Class 
7. Maxine McFadyen and Mary Miller: Ted 

Eason Class 
8. Miriam Lore and Jane Harrell: Myatt-

Henderson Class 
9. Sue Booker, Anita Liverman and Joy 

Worsham: Sunday School Superintendents 
10. Kelly Coats and Brandy Holzshu: KICKS 

leaders 
11. Abby Gorman, Sarah Pate and Meredith 

Worsham: PYC leaders 
Approved the addition of Ann Ragland, Meredith 
Worsham, Joyce Knoll, and Greg Knoll to the 
Evangelism and Outreach Committee. 
Approved two Scout fundraisers: the annual 
popcorn sale and a spaghetti dinner.  
Approved the formation of a task force to 
investigate the current copier lease agreement 
comprised of a member of Finance, Property, and 
the Communication and Technology 
Committees. 
Approved the formation of a Building Use Task 
Force to develop a total policy for use of First 
Presbyterian facilities with the following 
members: Hubert Schmidt, Chair; Bill Sharek or 
Bob Worsham; Daniel Scott, Anita Liverman, 
Betsy Olive, Dot Ellmore, and Debbie Jacobs. 
Approved a request to designate October 27, 
2013, as Preschool Sunday. 
Approved a three-month trial program of Sunday 
Greeters to maintain security in the building 
during worship.  
Discussed and voted not to pursue the offer to 
purchase the house across the street. 
Directed the Property Committee to compile a 
checklist of lockup procedures for all committee 
chairs to secure the building after business hours.  
Approved Christmas Eve worship service on 
December 24, 2013, at 7:00 p.m. 
Approved Christmas in the Barn on December 
15, 2013, pending approval from the Langdon 
family 
Approved allowing the Tuesday evening circle to 
move its meeting date to the first Thursday  of 
each month and their use of the parlor for 
meetings. 

If you have items you wish to have brought before 
Session, please see an elder  or Debbie Jacobs, clerk. 

                                                    ðDebbie Jacobs 
 
 

All church volunteers  
are invited to a luncheon  

October 9 
Noon 

 to show our appreciation and 
to tell you about any  

updates to your committee  
or team tasks.  



2013 PC(USA) 
 Peacemaking Offering  

October 6  
 

Blessed are the peacemakers: for they 
shall be called the children of God.  
                                τMatthew 5:9, AKJV 

 
 October 6, 2013, World Communion Sunday, has been 
designated as the day we will collect the Peacemaking 
Offering.  The Peacemaking Offering is one of four church-
wide offerings authorized by the General Assembly to be 
collected annually. The Peacemaking Offering seeks to 
promote the Peace of Christ at home and around the world. 
Individual congregations are encouraged to utilize 25% of the 
money collected for this offering to sustain their local 
peacemaking ministries. This yearôs local recipient for these 
funds will be announced during a Minute for Mission in 
October. An additional 25% of the money collected will be 
used by New Hope Presbytery to assist in their peacemaking 
activities. 
 The 50% of the Peacemaking Offering that is not kept 
locally is used for world peacemaking projects. Part of last 
year's offering was used to bring awareness and help to the 
plight of victims of human trafficking in the Philippines. This 
year, Peacemaking efforts are underway in Syria. 
 The recent developments in the Middle East have the 
people of Syria on our hearts and minds. More than two years 
of conflict have resulted in over 100,000 deaths, 2 million 
Syrians becoming refugees, and the internal displacement of as 
many as 5 million Syrians. The use of chemical weapons on 
August 21, 2013, resulted in the deaths of over 1,400 people, 
including hundreds of childrenða move prompting the United 
States, along with other nations, to contemplate the use of 
military force. The Peacemaking Program and Presbyterian 
Disaster Assistance (PDA) are working collaboratively in 
PDAôs ongoing humanitarian response to the crisis in Syria. 
 Please give generously to this yearôs Peacemaking 
Offering.   
              ðThe Stewardship Committee 
 
 

 
 

October Food Drive: Canned Meat  
 Thank you, thank you for your continued generosity of 
canned goods for the Food Closet!  YES WE 
CAN Sunday is October 6. The canned food 
emphasis for October is canned meats such as 
chicken, tuna, or Spam.   
 Special thanks to Shelley Maddox for 
securing a retired Food Lion grocery cart for 
our use from the Greenville store. The grocery 
cart and the bins will be at the entry doors of 
the Great Hall and in the narthex.   
 As we enter into fall and the start of cooler weather, 
remember that there are those folks who don't have the bounty 
of goods that each of us have.   
        ðPam Pope 

 
 

 
  Celebration Luncheon  

  October 13  
  Join us for this catered meal  

  Please sign up on the reservation        
sheet in the Great Hall  

Greetings from the Director of Music, 
 As many of you may already be 
aware, the Chancel Choir is hard at 
work on special music in celebration of 
All Saintsô Day. On October 27 at 3:00 
p.m., we will present Requiem by 
Gabriel Fauré. This extended work is a 
traditional liturgical piece for the dead, and it musically 
depicts the transition from the somberness of death to the 
joy and light of ascending into Heaven. 
 Thanks to some very generous donations from choir 
members and other members of the church, we will be 
able to present this work with a group of string players as 
well as organ. This will add texture and depth to the work, 
and it will allow the congregation to celebrate the lives of 
those we remember in such a special way. I hope youôll 
join us for this most august occasion. 
                ðDwight Dockery 
 

 
 

New Member Coffee with the Pastor  
Thursday, October 24  

7:00 p.m. 
 

 
 
 

 

 Sunday, October 27 
for the  

Election of  
Church Officers  

 
 
 

 
Sunday, October 27 

 
Join us as we 

honor our  
preschool families  

and staff  
 

 
 

Attention Committee Chairs . . .  
 

Perhaps our most important  
security system is YOU! 

Remember to lock up tight  
after meetings.  
 
 

 
During November First 

Presbyterian will once again  
be in charge of stocking the 

Hospice House pantry  
with snacks.  

 Keep this in mind and look for 
bargains as you shop. 


